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ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)                  January 2006





January Meeting 





Tour of Washington and Lee’s Arts and Music Building


 


Date: Tuesday, January 10, 2006





MEETING AGENDA:





Tour begins at 5:00 PM


Dinner will begin around 6:00 PM with a roundtable discussion following.





Cost of dinner will be $15.00


Students will be $10.00








Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Friday, January 6 to:





Suzanne Perry


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdperry@trane.com" ��sdperry@trane.com�


Phone:  540-563-2828








Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site! See the link below.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm�





President's Corner





When you drink the water, remember the spring.  


Chinese Proverb�


Happy New Year!





Last month eight (by my count) Past Presidents of the Roanoke Chapter joined us for our luncheon meeting in their honor.  Dr. Phil Henning of The Henning Group, LLC presented an informative overview of HVAC Controls.  Also Keith Workman, Larry Perry and Roger Jones each recalled some fond memories of Lew Evans. 





We are taking our monthly meeting on the road this month.  Please consider making the trip to beautiful and historic Lexington for a tour of the new Arts and Music Building at Washington & Lee University (currently under construction).  We have the unique opportunity to view the mechanical systems of this facility before the ceilings are installed.  Per Jose Fierro of W&L, “this building is a new 65,000 GSF facility served by a sound proof mechanical system. The building houses art shops with 100% outside air ventilation, music practice rooms, an art gallery, classrooms and offices. This building is made of sound proof walls and a massive concrete structure to minimize vibration transmission.  The mechanical rooms are located in the lower level and the amount of roof mechanical equipment is minimal.  The ductwork has been designed as a low velocity air system with strategically located sound attenuation devices.  All wall and floor penetrations are sound and vibration proof.”





Looking ahead to February, we will once again have our annual meeting during National Engineers Week (February 19-25).  Andy Persily of the National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST) will be our guest speaker.





Have a prosperous 2006! 





Jason Fulop











	








Research Promotion





In December, the Roanoke Chapter recognized the donations of our members for Research Promotion for the 2004-2005 year.  In total, our chapter raised $8,215.  Though we fell short of our goal, this was the 6th highest amount in Region III.  Thank-you to everyone who continues to support ASHRAE Research!





Since 1919, ASHRAE has supported research to improve the quality of life.  All funds raised through research promotion efforts got directly to research projects or grants-in-aid.  Research contributions are not used for overhead, salaries or committee expenses.  Donations to the research program come from:  46% contributions, 46% AHR Exposition, 6% research investments, 2% portion of member dues.





Region III benefits greatly from ASHRAE Research.  Last year, the total donations from Region III members, including Roanoke, was $153,000.  In return, colleges and universities within Region III received just under $750,000 in research grants.  Data collected in these research programs will be used to:  revise tha annual volumes of the ASHRAE Handbook, create and revise Standards and Guidelines, and be published as Technical Data Bulletins or Special Publications.





Please join me in supporting ASHRAE Research by making a tax-deductible contribution to ASHRAE Research Promotion.  It truly is an investment in the future of the HVAC&R industry!





Chris Beverly


Research Promotion Committee Chair








Spotlight On … This Month’s Meeting


This month’s meeting will take us to Washington and Lee’s currently under construction Arts and Music Building for a tour and roundtable discussion with the Engineer, Contractor and Commissioning Agent.  Since the architectural finishes have not been installed, all of the mechanical equipment will be in view for the tour.  This is an under construction building so bring your hard hats and safety glasses. a limited quantity will be made available for those without hard hats.  We will meet at the Lobby of the Lenfest Center and proceed to the site for the Arts and Music Building at 5:00. Directions are below:





If you are traveling from the north, south, or east, follow I-81 to exit 191 (which puts you onto I-64). Next, take exit 55 off I-64. Turn left onto Route 11 south at the stop sign. 


If you are traveling from the west, take I-64 to exit 55. Turn right on Route 11 south at the stop sign. 


Once you are on Route 11 south, you will drive through three stoplights. After the third stoplight, you will cross the Maury River, and bear right onto Route 11 Business. You will pass Virginia Military Institute. After you pass VMI, you will see W&L on your right. 


Parking is available in the Lenfest Center Parking Deck lot on Nelson Street. Remain in the right lane and look Nelson Street on the right.  The parking deck is on the right, directly across the street from the Lenfest Center.
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Do you want to sponsor your chapter's website? �Please contact James Sledd (540) 761-7807 or email him at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroanoke.com" \o "mailto:jamess@eeiroanoke.com" �jamess@eeiroanoke.com� if you are interested in being a sponsor with a business card advertisement. The cost is $250.00 for a year listing.





Board of Governors meeting





Tuesday January 17th 


4:15 – 5:30 pm





HSMM





Tall Buildings Focus of ASHRAE Public Session





ATLANTA - As skyscrapers have risen in height and sophistication since the first one was constructed in Chicago more than 100 years ago, so have concerns about their design and safety.


	“Buildings taller than 300 feet pose unique design challenges for all involved,” Peter Simmonds, Ph.D., IBE Consulting Engineers, Sherman Oaks, Calif., said. “To meet these challenges, a collaborative design approach that integrates architectural, mechanical and electrical design elements is needed to produce a fully functioning highly productive building.”


        That design approach will be highlighted in a free public session at ASHRAE’s 2006 Winter Meeting, Jan. 21-25, Chicago. Integrated Design of Tall Buildings will be held from 3-5 p.m. Jan. 23, at McCormick Place.


        One area to be addressed is fire safety challenges based on lessons learned since Sept. 11, 2001. The need for exit plans, smoke control, fire suppression and emergency communications will be discussed, along with how building security impacts exit plans, according to Simmonds, who will chair the session.


	Speakers are:


•	Dan Jenkins, principal, The John Buck Co., Chicago, will present challenges in developing energy efficient and sustainable buildings. 


•	Peter Ruggiero, AIA, design partner, Skidmore, Owings and Merrill, Chicago, will discuss problems and solutions associated with integrating all disciplines into design.


•	Ron Klemencic, president, Magnusson Klemencic Associates, Seattle, will discuss supporting buildings in non-seismic and seismic zones. 


•	Reg Monteyne, senior vice president, Flack + Kurtz Inc., San Francisco, will discuss the building services systems, including system choice, energy requirements and distribution systems.


•	William A. Webb, project director, Schirmer Engineering Corp., Chicago, will discuss designing fire and life safety systems for tall buildings.


        Held with the ASHRAE Winter Meeting is the ASHRAE co-sponsored International Air-Conditioning, Heating, Refrigerating Exposition, Jan. 23-25, at McCormick Place. For more information, contact International Exposition Company at 203-221-9232, info@ahrexpo.com, �HYPERLINK www.ahrexpo.com ��www.ahrexpo.com�.


        ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of 55,000 persons. Its sole objective is to advance through research, standards writing, publishing and continuing education the arts and sciences of heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration to serve the evolving needs of the public.








Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter


may send the information to:





Andy Fuller


HSMM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  afuller@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS





The Chapter will be publishing a Chapter Directory this year! 





please contact andy fuller if you would be interested in purchasing some advertising space in the directory. (Chapter reserves the right to edit advertisements for size and content) 





Anyone with questions or anyone wishing not to have their information published please contact Andy Fuller at 540.857.3100 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�








Attention Members:


Interested in paying in advance for ashrae meetings ?


interested in saving money on the cost of meetings?





if the answer to one or both of these questions is yes, have we got a deal for you!!





the roanoke chapter of ashrae is Introducing the STAR (Season Tickets for AshRae) program.





Purchase tickets in advance to ASHRAE meetings at a reduced rate:





3 meetings -- $40 (A  $5  SAVINGS)


6 meetings--  $75  (A  $15 SAVINGS—THAT’S 6  MEETINGS FOR THE PRICE OF 5 !!)


 


CONTACT RODNEY FANNING FOR DETAILS.





*****Also, our chapter is changing the way we distribute this newsletter. the newsletter will still be sent via email. be on the lookout for emails to come*****





From Processing to Pan: How a Chicken Gets to Market





CHICAGO – Getting chickens to supermarkets isn’t as easy as having them cross the road.


	 Instead a chain of steps must be followed from production to display to ensure a quality product, safe for consumers.


	“Without refrigeration, you would not be able to enjoy the chicken sandwich you had for lunch,” Todd Jekel, Ph.D., P.E., University of Wisconsin Madison, said. “Without refrigeration, a safe food supply is not possible.”


        The use of refrigeration to bring a chicken from processing to pan will be highlighted in a seminar at ASHRAE’s 2006 Winter Meeting, Jan. 21-25, Chicago. Basics of the Cold Chain: Follow a Chicken from Slaughter to Grocery Cart will be held from 8-10 a.m., Tuesday, Jan. 24.


        The “cold chain” refers to the steps used to preserve food and other perishable products from the production stage to the consumption stage. 


        Speakers will illustrate the cold chain by following a chicken through the process of freezing and shipping to local grocery stores, according to Jekel, who will chair the seminar.  


        Among the speakers is John Gallaher, Hill Phoenix Inc., Conyers, Ga., who will discuss ensuring safety of chickens during shipping.


       “The shipping process is one of the most important steps in the cold chain,” he said. “Good design and application of the various equipment is required to keep poultry at safe temperatures to preserve product integrity and food safety until a customer removes the product from the food storage display fixture to take home.” 


	Other speakers are:


•	Packaging and Freezing Chickens, Ajay Chatlani, Tyson Foods, Inc., Springdale, Ariz.; 


•	Transport Refrigeration Risk Management, David Tanner, Ph.D., P.E., Food Science, North Ryde, Sydney, Australia; 


•	A Chicken's Experience in the Refrigerated Distribution Warehouse, Don Cleland, Ph.D., Massey University, Palmerston North, New Zealand;


        Held with the ASHRAE Winter Meeting is the ASHRAE co-sponsored International Air-Conditioning, Heating, Refrigerating Exposition, Jan. 23-25, at McCormick Place. For more information, contact International Exposition Company at 203-221-9232, info@ahrexpo.com, �HYPERLINK www.ahrexpo.com ��www.ahrexpo.com�. 


        Registration for the 2006 ASHRAE Winter Meeting will be available onsite at the Palmer House Hilton. The registration fee is $750 ($490, ASHRAE member). For more information, visit �HYPERLINK www.ashrae.org/chicago ��www.ashrae.org/chicago�. Johnson Controls and Honeywell are platinum sponsors of the meeting.











Upcoming Monthly Meetings:





�


February 21st


Andy Persily, NIST












